
Press release: Environment Agency
warns of flood risk in Devon and
Cornwall

The Environment Agency is urging people to remain vigilant to potential
flooding as a low pressure coastal storm is forecast to hit the south coasts
of Cornwall and Devon on Saturday.

Current forecasts show a low pressure storm on Saturday 21 October which,
combined with close-to-spring tides, means flood warnings are likely to be
issued along the south coasts of Cornwall and Devon and will require the
routine closure of flood gates.

On Thursday 19 October the Environment Agency will be deploying temporary
flood barriers in Fowey. The temporary barriers are designed to give Fowey
better protection from potential coastal flooding. This type of flood defence
has been used to prevent flooding from rivers for a number of years but this
is the first time they have been used on the Cornish coast.

Environment Agency teams have been mobilised across the area to check on
flood defences, clear any river blockages and closely monitor river levels.
These teams have been working around the clock to reduce the risk of
flooding, and will be out in force over the weekend.

Kevin Ward of the Environment Agency said:

We urge residents to take care on the coast this weekend. Strong
winds pose a risk of waves overtopping defences and we advise not
to stop and admire the waves or take ‘storm selfies’.

Also, avoid exposed coastal areas and do not walk or drive through
flood water, which can dirty and contain hidden debris. Just 30cm
of flowing water can move a car and driving through water can also
create waves.

The Environment Agency continue to monitor the situation across Devon and
Cornwall and will review their plans as the forecasts are updated.

Residents and businesses are encouraged to sign up to flood warnings on the
Environment Agency website. People can also call Floodline on 0345 988 1188.
Once registered, if a flood warning is issued, they will receive an automatic
message by telephone, SMS text message, email and/or fax.

Find out how to prepare for flooding and if your home is at risk.
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